
© 2025 Masuda, Funai, Eifert & Mitchell, Ltd. All rights reserved. 本書は、特定の事実や状況に関する法務アドバイスまたは法的見解に代

わるものではありません。本書に含まれる内容は、情報の提供を目的としたものです。かかる情報を利用なさる場合は、弁護士にご相

談の上、アドバイスに従ってください。本書は、広告物とみなされることもあります。

News & Types: クライアント・アドバイザリー

米国疾病予防管理センター（CDC）、国外
から空路で入国する渡航者に対する新型コ
ロナウイルス陰性証明書の提示義務を撤廃
6/13/2022

By: デレク ストレイン

Practices: 移民法

On June 10, 2022, the Center for Disease Control (CDC) announced that the order requiring persons to show 
a negative COVID-19 test or proof of recovery from COVID-19 prior to boarding a flight to the US will be 
rescinded effective June 12, 2022.  This means that air passengers will not need to get tested and show a 
negative test result or documentation of recovery prior to boarding a flight to the U.S.

Since December 2021, travelers have had to present a negative COVID-19 test result taken no more than a 
day before departure, or proof of recovery from the virus within the last 90 days.  According to the CDC, the 
virus has entered a new phase due to the availability of vaccines and treatments which makes rescission of the 
testing requirement possible.  The CDC does continue to recommend travelers get tested close to their travel 
dates and to not travel if they are sick.

The CDC indicated it will continue to evaluate the latest science and state of the pandemic and will reassess 
the need for a testing requirement if the situation changes.  In an interview with NPR, Officials indicated they 
will reassess the decision in 90 days and could reinstate it if there were a new COVID variant of concern.

If you have questions about how this change may affect your travel to the US, please contact an attorney at 
our firm.

https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2022/s0610-COVID-19-test.html
https://www.npr.org/2022/06/10/1104138168/covid-19-negative-test-airline-travelers-lift

